MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING. OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF
THE TOWN OF LAKE LURE,N,C, HELD IN THE TOWN OFFICE IN LAKE LURE
AT 7,30 P .M., TUESDAY JUNE 11,1957

At a regular meeting of the Board of Commissi®ners of the Town
of Lake Lure,N.C., Tuesday P.M., June 11,1957,the following were
presente

J.Paul Wilson,Mayor
C.Roy Smith,Commissioner
W.E,Franks, Commissioner,

Chas,R.Yopp,Clerk,

The minutes of the last regular meeting of May l#th,1957 were
read and approved,

Mr, Smith presented to the Board the fact that the Winston -
Salem,N,.C, Chember of Commerce was sponsoring an advertising
campaign "Vacation in North Carolina" and that we,the Town of
Lake Lure,along with other muanicipalities were invited to
participate., It will run for 3 days in Winston~Salem, The Town
will be given window space and will be permitted to send a
representative to talk for the Town,distribute folders and
literature and do all possible to advertise Lake Lure., The

Civie Club will #ake care of expenses save that the Town has

by motion duly made ,seconded,and adopted,appropriated $50,00

to §75.00 to cover expensese of its representative., Mr, C.Roy
Smith has agreed to represent the Town,

The Clerk is to contact Dr.Moss,County Health Supt., and ask
that he investigate complaints as to outdoor privies especially
one used on the property of one Z.L.,Cash in the Town limits,

On motion duly made,seconded and unanimously passed,named as
Town Clerk and Treagsurep Mrs. Blanche B,Liles. The term fixed

is at the pleasure of the Board and the salary is to be $175.00
monthly,.She is to begin June 15th,1957 ag assistant and at

July 1st,1957 to take over asg Clerk & Trezasurer,

The Board agreed to accept $5.00 monthly as rental® for the use
of the Garbage dump by requiring that Mr., Zeb Dalton be held
responsible for the collection of the $5.00 monthly. It was ,also,
agreed that a Mr. Burgess may use that certaln land at the upbper
end of the golf course property for farming without money cost
but that for this privilege he agree to plow around the garbage
when necessary in order toprevent a fire hazard,

A tentative budget for the fiscal year 1957-1958 was presented
and discussed by the Board and Clerk, No positive action was taken
but the appropriations as shown were agreed to, Formal adoption
will be made at the regular August meeting.

The Clerk was instructed to accept.in full satisfaction the sum
of $20,.14% for the $5%.93 water bill to Lake Lure Inn for the
month of Sept. 1958. The bill has been hanging unpaid,The Inn
claiming 4t wasn't used as they had few guests etec., So in order
‘to close,the Board accepted this amount(20.14) which is a check
due by the Town to the Inn written Avpril 10th and which we had
held back,

Discussion of the possible erection of a Town Hall, pumping out
of the Lake,and developing the Beach was heard but no action taken,
The Mayor advised that we might expect donations and memberships
for the Golf Club and gave the Clerk $25.00 for a membership for
‘Leon Hyder,Hendersonville,with instructions to mail a card to
Mr, Hyder, No further business appearing,tne meeting adjourned.

Clerke Aty A trors Mayor



